## Lake View Private Park Annual General Meeting Sept. 10th 2023

Dear Residents of lots 1022 to lots 1169

On September 10<sup>th</sup> 2023 we had the annual general meeting of Lake View Private Park. Our current Chairman and Treasurer decided to resign their positions with a year to go in their term. The new executive board is as follows, Joe Kungel chairman, Dan D'Alimonte treasurer. Andrea Zurita secretary.

We want to thank the past Chairman Fred Stibbard and Treasurer Jan Whitcher for their contributions and dedication they made towards Lakeview Private Park .

If you have any immediate concerns or suggestions about Lakeview Private Park feel free to contact us directly or through our Website @ <a href="https://lakeviewprivatepark.ca">https://lakeviewprivatepark.ca</a>

Chairman: Joe Kungel, Treasurer: Dan D'Alimonte. Secretary: Andrea Zurita 842 Erie Ave W 430 Waterview Rd 417 Pearse Rd

We are currently working on developing a website . Our by-laws state that we maintain a website. Our past dot com domain lapsed and is no longer available so our new domain has changed from .COM to .CA The web site will be used for members to keep up on meeting minutes, treasurer & secretary reports, up coming projects, volunteer appreciation and request forms. The new website is <a href="https://lakeviewprivatepark.ca">https://lakeviewprivatepark.ca</a>

Residents will be able to reserve the park for birthday parties, family reunions and other functions when required. Request forms will be on the website.

Through the Website we can keep the residents updated on activities of your Park. Lake View Private Park has been incorporated (LPPPS) A.K.A. Lake View Private Park Preservation Society. The park is designated and registered as a "non profit corporation, all rules and regulations that must be upheld. Our park is to be preserved and maintained as a "passive park" and must adhere to the approved by-laws. A copy of the by-laws are on the website.

The website will have a multiple sections to explore, photos & Videos, future plans, objectives, goals, volunteer appreciation, Booking forms, history and so on.

Volunteers are always needed, appreciated and welcome